

HONOLULU AUTHORITY for RAPID TRANSPORTATION

Daniel A. Grabauskas EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND CEO

December 23, 2015

DEPT. COMM. NO. 210

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Donald G. Horner CHAIR

Damien T.K. Kim VICE CHAIR

The Honorable Joseph M. Souki and Members of the State House of Representatives Hawaii State Capitol 415 South Beretania Street, Room 431 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

George I. Atta Michael D. Formby Ford N. Fuchigami Terri Fujii Colleen Hanabusa William "Buzz" Hong Terrence M. Lee Ivan M. Lui-Kwan

Dear Speaker Souki and Representatives:

Attached please find the Honolulu Authority for Rapid Transportation's (HART) 2015 Annual Report to the Governor of the State of Hawaii and the 2016 Legislature.

This report was prepared in response to a request of Governor David Ige and following the adoption of Honolulu City Council Resolution 15-79, CD1, which directs HART to annually report to the State Legislature no later than twenty days prior to the start of the Legislative Session on the construction, financial, revenue, and budgetary updates of the Honolulu Rail Transit Project.

This report is also available on our project website at:

http://www.honolulutransit.org/media/390880/2015-annual-report-to-the-governor-and-legislature.pdf

Mahalo for this opportunity to provide this annual report to our State and City leaders, as well as members of the general public.

Sincerely

Daniel A. Grabauskas
Executive Director and CEO

Attachment

cc: HART Board of Directors

Legislative Reference Bureau